Minutes from March 21, 2006 ANC 6A ABL Meeting

Meeting called to order at 7:06 pm.
Present:  Mary Beatty; Tish Olshefski; Lyndon Bonaparte; Tim Carney; Michael Herman; Tolu Tolu

Absent:  Malcolm Ross

ANC:  Marc Borbley; Raphael Marshall
I.  
Agenda accepted.  No objections.
II.  
Minutes of February meeting accepted.  No objections.
III.  
Community comment – none.  Committee discussion on various issues follows.
A. Barring orders.  At the February meeting Lyndon Bonaparte volunteered to research this issue.  A barring order is similar to a restraining order – it could be viewed as a “commercial” restraining order.  A business can take out a barring order against an individual they have deemed to be a nuisance with respect to their business.  Notification of the issuance of a barring order can happen two ways – get the individual to sit down with the police and be told of the order; or the business owner can provide evidence to the police that he/she has formally notified the target of the order. It is the easiest way for a business owner to prevent someone from disturbing their business.  It is good for 12 months.  Barring order is a civil matter and not a criminal matter.
B. Geographic location or limitation for that group of five.  Tish Olshefski volunteered to check the regulations.  The language can be interpreted to mean that a group of any 5 citizens of DC can protest a renewal, they do not have to LIVE in the geographic vicinity of the establishment.  Discussion ensued.  Tim Carney moved:  
The ANC send a letter to ABRA requesting it consider the pros and cons of limiting the geographic range of residents who sign a protest as referenced in Title 25, Chapter 6, 25-601 (2).
Seconded by Tolu Tolu.  Vote 5 to 1.
IV.  
Update on Committee related activities from the February 2006 ANC meeting. 

A. ABL Recommendation regarding VA negotiation process.  The ANC did not have time to consider the recommendation that the Committee modify the process for negotiating and seeking approval of Voluntary Agreements.  At the next ANC meeting, if the recommendation is accepted we will have a three person committee made up of Mary Beatty as Committee Chair; the ANC Commissioner from the area in which the establishment sits and a member of the ABL Committee.  The ABL committee will use a rotation process for determining the order for serving on the VA negotiation committee.
V.
New Business

A. Filing of H Street Singles Moratorium

a. The Committee had previously decided that we would try to get this moratorium petition ready to submit by the end of March.  Committee members reported on various activities related to businesses, churches, schools, MPD

i. MPD – have received verbal support

ii. Businesses – we will circulate a draft letter to business owners seeking signatures.

1. concerns with the word “loitering” in the letter but decision made to keep the wording.
iii. Michael Hermann will make some adjustments to the petition and get a new version out to us on email.

b. Committee Chair, Mary Beatty related a conversation with ANC Attorney Doug Fierberg.  He is recommending that we not use him to write and file the petition (he will review the document though).  Seems that in another moratorium effort (Dupont Circle) the business owner’s attorney successful made the case that the hearing was a “rulemaking” and the community’s attorney was not allowed to cross examine the “witnesses.”  At Mary’s request, several committee members volunteered their assistance in compiling the document.
B. Amendments to Class A & B ANC6a standard VA  The committee discussed several small changes to the VA and made the following motions:

a. Mary moved that the following changes be made to the voluntary agreement.  

The Committee recommend to the ANC that we remove items 9/a and  9/b and change the language in 7/a from “must appear” to “make best effort to appear.”
Seconded b Tim Carney.  Unanimous vote to approve.

b. Tish Olshefski moved that we table discussion of the 6/C loitering language to the April meeting.  Seconded by Tim Carney.  Unanimous approval.
C. Consideration of H Street Moratorium on new CR/CT licenses

a. ANC Commission Mark Borbely raised the issue with the ANC that we begin discussion on a possible moratorium to limit the number of the various types of licenses that are approved for H Street (similar to the moratorium in the Dupont Circle east area).  He considers this a planning tool for a neighborhood to monitor growth.  General comments from the Committee are that it may be too early in the process of the H Street renovation to made any decisions about this type of moratorium; question raised about why concerns like this weren’t brought up by the community during the development of the H Street plan; we might consider limiting certain types of licenses (taverns specifically mentioned); we could consider using our voluntary agreement for better control and atmosphere.  
Adjourn at 9:00 pm
Next meeting is April 18.  

Respectfully submitted by Tish Olshefski
